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Margaret (Peggy) Barrad, Vice Principal

July 2017 

It is with great pride that I welcome you to Harriet Eddy for the 2017-2018 school year. This past year we have 

accomplished a great deal and these accomplishments would not have been possible without your support. We completed 

our second year as an International Baccalaureate (IB) Middle Years Programme (MYP) Candidate School and submitted 

our Authorization Application. We are looking forward to the visit from an IB Authorization Team during their visit in 

November.  It is during this visit that our implementation will be evaluated to determine our status for receiving our 

authorization as an IB World School. 

For the 17/18 school year, our students will participate in a fully aligned MYP schedule. This results in our students 

having an opportunity to take classes in all eight MYP subject groups. This is exciting as we move towards our IB 

authorization visit in November. More information regarding our IB MYP implementation can be found on the IB 

Program page on our website.  I would also encourage you to visit our Vision page to learn more about Eddy's initiatives 

and commitments on providing an Exceptional Educational Experience for all students.  Speaking of our website, EGUSD 

is transition to a new website system.  Our new web address is hems.egusd.net.  You can find a variety of information 

including the new Parent and Student VUE portals.  Information and training will be provided during our “Night at the 

Nest” on August 9th starting at 5:30. 

This year marks my twelfth year at Harriet Eddy. As a former Teacher and Vice Principal at Harriet Eddy, I will use my 

knowledge and experience of the community to continue to develop a regional approach to our students’ education. I am 

excited to continue to work with you as your partner in education to ensure your child’s success. Along with staff, I will 

work hard to continue the legacy of success established at Harriet Eddy by building strong relationships with parents, 

students, staff, and community partners. 

To help facilitate community dialogue, I would like to invite you to “Breakfast with Benson” on the first Tuesday of each 

month. From 8am-9am, we will meet to discuss educational issues important to you. Light food and coffee will be 

provided. This is an informal drop in time for you as parents to have a voice at Harriet Eddy. Please stop in to pick up a 

muffin and coffee before heading off to start your day. Additionally, I would like to invite you to participate in our parent 

involvement group called the “Hornet’s NEST (Nurturing Exceptional Students Together). The Hornet’s NEST is our 

parent group that volunteers on campus during the school day and at events. If you are interested in more information, 

please email our Vice Principal Peggy Barrad at mbarrad@egusd.net. 

As a reminder, we will be hosting our annual “Early Schedule Pick Up and Parent Workshop” event starting at 5:30pm on 

Wednesday August 9. The first day of school is Thursday, August 10. I look forward to another great year at Harriet Eddy 

M.S. 

In partnership, 

Mark Benson 

 Principal Harriet Eddy M.S. 

August –September 2017 Volume 1         Issue 1 
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OFFICE HOURS 
Mon, Tues, & Thurs. 7:30am – 4:00pm 

Wed & Fri 7:30-3:00pm 
Minimum day 7:30-1:30pm  

NOTE:  The office will be closed Sept. 4, 
Nov. 10, Nov. 20-24, Dec.18 – Jan. 1 
Jan. 15, Feb. 12, Feb. 19, March 26-30 

 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
             
CAMPUS HOURS   
 

Supervision is provided on campus beginning at 7:30am 
Students also must leave campus as soon as the school day 

is over at 3:03pm. Mon, Tues & Thurs. and at 2:03pm Wed & 
Fri.  with the exception of students participating in clubs, 
meetings, or athletics, there is no supervision after 3:30pm. 
We appreciate your support in rei nforcing this message at 
home.  
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Harriet Eddy Middle School 
 

The Hornetôs NEST (Nurturing Exceptional Students Together) 
 

Parent involvement is an important component in developing and maintaining a positive learning environment. Harriet 
Eddy Middle School is committed to fostering and encouraging families to be active in their studentsô educational 
journey. To help meet this goal, the NEST team will consist of parent volunteers that will assist in maintaining our 
safe environment and help Harriet Eddy continue to provide an exceptional educational experience for all students.  
 
The duties and expectations of The NEST members will assist with: 
 
Guiding students to Be Safe, Respectful, and Responsible.  
 

¶ Assist staff during arrival, lunches, and dismissal by:  

¶ Managing crosswalks  

¶ Monitoring student movement onto or leaving campus  

¶ Monitoring student behavior  

¶ Being a positive role model for students  

¶ Opportunities for in class support may also be available.  

Parent volunteers will have flexibility in the times and days available to participate in the program. 
 

Arrival (Monday-Friday 7:45-8:15   

Early Lunch (Mondays) 10:50-11:30 Early Lunch (Wed &Fri) 10:25-10:55 

Late Lunch (Mondays) 11:50--12:30 Late Lunch (Wed & Fri.) 12:00-12:30 

Early Lunch (Tues-Thurs) 11:25-11:55 Dismissal 
(Mon,Tues,Thurs) 

3:00-3:30 

Late Lunch (Tues-Thurs) 1:00-1:30 Dismissal (Wed & Friday) 2:00-2:30 

 
If you are interested in volunteering your time, please email Peggy Barrad at mbarrad@egusd.net or via School 
Loop. 
 
Please include the following in your email: 

1. Your Name, email address, & phone number 

2. Your Studentôs name 

3. Your available days and times 

4. If you are interested in classroom support 

 
An orientation meeting will be scheduled to provide further information on school procedures and present the 
volunteer schedule before program implementation, please contact Peggy Barrad @MBarrad@egusd.net. 
 

 

mailto:mbarrad@egusd.net
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Harriet Eddy Middle School 

 

 
 

Early Schedule Pick Up 
Wednesday August 9, 2017 

5:30-7:00pm 
 

 

Students, Parents and Guardians are invited to join the teachers and staff of Harriet Eddy 
Middle School beginning at 5:30pm.  Class schedules will be available for pick up. Parents 
will attend workshops and students will have campus tours with an opportunity to meet 
their new teachers.  

 

 

Parents will receive their workshop schedule as they arrive on campus.  Below is the 

itinerary for the evening. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Administrators and Counselors will be available to meet with parents/guardians during 
the course of the evening. 

HEMS Early Schedule Pick Up: Parent Orientation 

Topic: Room 
Welcome & Introduction Quad 

Synergy & Technology Library 

School Agendas and Organization Band Room 

Athletics & PE South Gym 

MYP Expectations & Parent Involvement  MP Room 
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OFFICE HOURS 

Mon, Tues, Thurs. 7:30am – 4:00pm 

Wed. & Fri. 7:30am- 3:00pm 

Minimum days 7:30am-1:30pm 

NOTE:  The office will be closed Sept. 4, 

Nov. 10, Nov. 20-24, Dec.18 – Jan. 1 

Jan. 15, Feb. 12, Feb. 19, March 26-30 

 

 

THE FIRST DAY OF SCHOOL 

Thursday, AUGUST 10th  CLASS SCHEDULES 

 

Welcome back to school!  Student class schedules will be handed out at two different times. Schedules will be 

available on Wednesday, August 9th from 5:30-7:00pm for early pick up, and beginning at 7:30am on the first 

day of school, Thursday, August 10th the schedule will show the teachers’ names and room numbers. Students 

will also be given a map of the school to help them find their classes.  Leadership students (wearing their black 

Leadership shirts) and staff members will be available on the first day of school all around the campus to help 

direct students to their classes.  

 

 

THE FIRST DAY OF SCHOOL 

 

School begins at 8:15am and ends at 3:03pm. Students should have a pen, pencil, eraser and highlighter, a three 

ring binder with lined paper and dividers, a lunch or lunch money, and a backpack in which to keep their 

belongings. Each class will send home a syllabus with specific materials needed for that specific class. The first 

day of school is a very busy time for students and staff. We suggest that new students bring their lunch during 

the first few days of school new students will find it easier to observe the first few days to find out how the 

lunch program works. If you bring your lunch, you do not have to stand in line. 

 

 

BACK-TO-SCHOOL NIGHT CELEBRATION 

 
 

Harriet Eddy’s Back-To-School Night Celebration is scheduled for Wednesday, August 23rd beginning at 5:30-

7:00pm. In the Quad. Parents/guardians will have an opportunity to meet the principal and then attend each of 

their student’s Term 1 classes to meet the teachers and hear a brief overview about the standards, content, 

assessments and expectations for the courses.  Students are encouraged to attend Back-to-School Night with 

their parents/guardians 
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IMPORTANT VACCINATIO N 
INFORMATION  

  
Only students  with updated immunization 
records will be given their schedules. If 
vaccination records are not updated, students 
will be sent home. Students entering 7th grade 
must have a T-dap 2nd MMR and have 
completed the Hepatitis B series. If you have not 
given updated shot records to your elementary 
school, please bring a copy to our front office 
before August 4th.  You may call the front office 
if you have any questions about your student’s 
shot record. 

 
 

Tdap  
7th graders will need proof of a Tdap shot 

before starting Middle school  (tetanus, 

diphtheria, pertussis)Tdap safely protects 

against 3 dangerous diseases: tetanus, 

diphtheria, and whooping cough (also called 

pertussis).Whooping cough has been 

increasing in the U.S. It continues to be 

widespread in California. 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

MEDICATION  
 

Please be aware that no medication 
(prescription or non -prescription) can be 
dispensed to students or allowed on the school 
site without the appropriate form being 
completed and on file in the nurse’s office.  

Students/parents may obtain the form from the  
EGUSD website under forms or come into the 
front  office to obtain the form  a new medication 
form must be submitted each school year.  
Students requiring medication at school shall be 
identified to the school by the parent/guardian 
and/or physician.  All student medication must 
be in the original container and kept securely 
locked in the Nurse’s office.  Students may not 
carry any medication (prescription or over-the-
counter) with them on campus. For any special 
medical dietary  needs please forward 
information to Food and Nutrition Services t o 
ensure student’s dietary needs are met. 
 If you have any questions, please call the School 
Office after August 1st at 683-1302. 
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F R E Q U E N T L Y A S K E D  

 Q U E S T I O N S  

BICYCLES/SKATEBOARDS/SCOOTERS 

 

 Bicycles must be parked and locked in the area 

designated for bicycle storage. State law requires 

that students under 18 years of age wear helmets 

when riding bikes to and from school.  Violators 

may be subject to a $25 fine.  Bicycles may not be 

ridden on any school campus. Please note that 

Harriet Middle School is not responsible for 

unlocked bicycles or for bicycles left overnight at 

the site. 

 

  

In addition, the Elk Grove Unified School District 

prohibits the use of skateboards, roller skates, in-

line skates, or similar devices, including “wheelies”, 

on school property, including parking lots and 

walkways. Violators may be prosecuted under SCC 

1084 section 9.38.015 and fined up to $250.00.   

Students who use skateboards or scooters as a 

means of transportation to and from school must 

take skateboards to room B-2 for storage. School is 

not responsible for any lost, stolen, or damaged 

items. As stated above, students may NOT ride or 

stand on skateboards on campus at any time.  This 

includes after school hours 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

ATTENDANCE, LEAVE OF 
GROUNDS AND ILLNESS AT 
SCHOOL  
 

Excused Absence(s) Procedures 
All students have five (5) school days to clear 
their absence(s) for the school’s attendance 
records, beginning on the day they return to 
school. Students who do not clear their 
absence(s) within the five days will be 
considered truant from school  unless: 
A.  Your parent/guardian calls the attendance 

office at 683-1302 each day that you are 
absent, a written note is not necessary. 

B. Bring a note from your  parent/guardian, to 
the Attendance Office before school starts, 
during your lunch and/or after school.  The 
note should be Signed by your  

parent/guardian and include your name, 
student identification number, dates(s) of 
absence(s), reason for absence(s), and a 
current telephone number where your 
parent/guardian can b e reached to verify 
the note. 
 

Early Dismissals/“Leave of Grounds” 
If you have a medical appointment that requires 
that you be released from school early, please 
follow the process listed below:  
 

A. Have your parent/guardian send  a note 
prior to the start of school. Be advised 
that parents/guardians will be called to 
verify any early dismissal requested by a 
written note, so be sure that a current 
phone number is listed. 

B. You will be  sent  a pass with a time to  
Return to the Attendance Office.   
Parent/guardia n signature is required to 
release students from campus. 

C. If you are unable to return to campus on 
the Early Dismissal, have your 
parent/guardian call the Attendance 
Office at 683-1302. 
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                CAFETERIA NEWS                    

 
 

www.MySchoolBucks.com  
 

 
The HEMS cafeteria sells a variety of nutritious and delicious food items. Breakfast is available for  
students starting at 7:45am Breakfast costs $2.00 and lunch costs $3.25.  
 

Please remind your student to be ready to enter his or her student I.D. number using the keypad 
during breakfast and lunch . This procedure provides required meal  accountability to the Food & 
Nutrition Service Department, E.G.U.S.D. and the Nutrition Services Division of the California State 
Department of Education. Parents/Guardians can “pre-pay” for students’ lunches by sending a check 
made out to HEMS. 
 
Again th is year, lunches can be prepaid through www.MySchoolBucks.com  By using this Web site, 
parents can use a credit or debit card to put money into an account for their child to use to buy lunch. 
The site allows parents to limit their child's lunch buying to meals only or to also allow a -la-carte items. 
Parents also can limit how much their child can spend on lunches each week or month and get a history 
of what the child had for lunch. Other features include parents r eceiving notification when the balance 
in the prepaid account is getting low and if a credit card is expiring.  
 
If your child qualifies for the free/ reduced lunch program, please remember that you need to fill out 
an application each year. If you have elementary or high school students, you only need to fill out one 
application for all your children. Parents should provide their student with a lunch from home or lu nch 
money until they receive written notification that  their meal application has been approved. Turn in 
the application as soon as possible to avoid any possible delays. You can pick up an application in the 
front office o r complete an application on line  at www.egusd.net .  Please contact the Cafeteria 
Manager, Lea Williams, at 892-2718 with any questions. 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.myschoolbucks.com/
http://www.myschoolbucks.com/
http://www.egusd.net/
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CELL PHONE  
 

Students will only be allowed to have restricted use of cell phones at Harriet  Eddy Middle School.  
These may be used before and after school ONLY.  Cell phones may not be visible or audible in offices, 
the classroom, the library or the gym.  If a student violates these conditions, the cell phone will  be 
confiscated and a parent must come to the school to claim the confiscated cell phone. Harriet Eddy 
Middle School is not responsible for any lost, damaged, or stolen cell phones.   

 
 

CLASSROOM VISITATION POLICY  
 

Parents and/or guardians are the only visitors 
permitted to observe students in the classroom. 
To minimize classroom interruptions, HEMS 
staff requests that you adhere to the following 
procedures: sign in at the front office, wear the 
Visitor’s badge you are issued during your 
entire visit, and when you enter the classroom 
quietly introduce yourself to the teacher and 
have a seat.  Please keep in mind that classroom 
observations are not the time for a conference. If 
you would like to schedule a parent teacher 
conference, please contact your counselor. 
 

 
 
 
COMMUN ICATING WITH EDDYõS 
STAFF  
 

Once again, Eddy is a Green School. All future 
newsletters, calendars etc. will  be published on 
the Eddy Website. The website will have a link 
for the newsletter, and important dates, events, 
academic information,  other important 
information.  You will have access to your 
daughter/son (s) information and teachers. You 
may e-mail administrators , counselors, and 
office staff. Please contact our staff if you have 
questions or need assistance at 683-1302. 
 
 

FREQUENTLY ASKED 

Q U E S T I O N S  

 
CLUBS  & SPORTS  ON CAMPUS  
 

The Clubs & Sports program at HEMS is 
designed to make available as many different 
interests and activities as possible to meet the 
needs of our student body. Please encourage 
your student to get involved!  
Clubs & Sports tentatively planned for the 2017-
2018 school year include, but are not limited to:  
 
Anime Club  
Basketball Club  
Black Student Union 
Christian Club   
Club Live  
Cross Country 
Drama Club  
Mathletes 
National Junior  Honor Society 
No Place for  Hate 
Rhythm n Motion  
Robotics Club 
Sliver Hornet  
Track & Field  
Volleyball  
Wrestling  
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DELIVERIES  
We ask that any balloon and flower deliveries 
be sent home rather than to school so as not to 
disrupt Eddy’s educational process.  Students 
are not allowed to carry these items with them 
to class during  the day.  If special deliveries are 
made to the school, we will hold the items in the 
office until school is dismissed. 
 
 

 
 
 
 
                                          

DRESS CODE  
As we begin the school year and the weather 
continues to be warm, please help us to 
maintain our excellent academic environment 
by supporting our dress code. A few key points 
are: no bare midriffs, tank top straps must be at 
least 2” wide, shirt/pant logos must  
be school appropriate, hats must be plain (no 
logos) and worn straight on the head, 
skirts/shorts must be of a length that is 
comfortable for students to sit and bend over 
(hemlines must be below the fingertips of arms 
held straight down), pants must be wo rn at the 
waist—no sagging,  and necklines must be 
school appropriate.   
Please be aware that students may be required 
to change into their PE clothes or to call home 
for a change of clothes should their outfits not 
conform to the dress code.  
Shoes must be worn at all times. Flip-flops and 

bedroom slipper are not allowed for safety reasons. 
Thank you for your continued suppor t. 
 

 

 

 

ELECTRONICS  
IPods, radios, electronic toys, laser pointers or 
any other electronic devices or games are not 
permitted at school.  Not only do they disrupt 
classes, they may be stolen or lost.  When an 
electronic device or any other prohibited item is 
found on campus, it will be confiscated.  
Parents/ guardians must  pick up the item . 
Confiscated items will not be released to 
students.  Confiscated items left after the last 
day of school will be donated to a local charity.  
The school will not be responsible for 
prohibited items that are stolen. 
 
 
 

EXPECTATIONS FOR STU DENTSõ 
BEHAVIOR  
All students will receive and review a copy of 
the Harriet Eddy Middle School Student 
Handbook/Planner in their first period class  
during the first week of school.  This handbook 
includes important information on promotion  
requirements, school programs, and standards 
of conduct.  Parents should review and discuss 
the handbook with their students.  
Harriet Eddy Middle School students are 
expected to make their best effort in their 
academic studies and participate in school 
activities.  Students are expected to follow state 
laws as well as district and school rules 
including: Attend all classes. Be in class on time. 
Remain on campus. Students may not leave 
campus during the school day without an 
approved Leave of Grounds form issued by the 
Attendance Office. 

 
HARRIET EDDYõS 

COMPETITIVE SPORTS P ROGRAM  
2017-2018 

Volleyball (Girls)    September-October 
Basketball (Boys/Girls)       January –February 
Wrestling     December – March 
Track and Field   March-May 
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All Physicals must be administered 
after June 1, 2017 
 

 

NO BOOK LOCKERS AT H ARRIET 
EDDY MIDDLE SCHOOL  
PE lockers are available to students taking 
Physical Education classes. Students are 
encouraged to carry books and materials in 
sturdy backpacks or book bags. 

 

SCHOOL SUPPLIES  
Each teacher will provide a specific list of 
recommended materials for their classes during 
the first week of school. Here are a few 
suggestions to help with any before school 
shopping you may be doing:     
 
Basic calculator  
1-2ó Binders              College ruled binder paper                      
Binder dividers         Colored pencils or crayons                           
Black, blue and red pens     Spiral notebooks 
Pencils/ Erasers                    Highlighters 
Small pencil sharpener 
 
 
 
 
 
 

STUDENT STORE  
The student store at Harriet Eddy is open 
during lunch periods and af ter school. 
School supplies and PE uniforms are available 
for  sale during lunch periods and after  school. 

 

Student Store  
Cost of PE clothing  

 
Shirt  -$15.00  

Shorts -$15.00  
Hooded Sweatshirt $20.00  

Sweatpants $20 .00  

Lock - $8.00  

 
 
 
       PICTURE DAY/ID CARDS  

MONDAY, AUGUST 21ST  
WILL BE TAKEN DURING  

P.E.  

           
 

 
 
 
TELEPHONES  

The office telephone is a business phone to be 
used by students for emergencies only, and only 
with permission from office staff.  In addition, 
students may use personal cell phones outside 
on campus before and after school.  
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           Textbooks  

 
 
Textbooks will be issued to students from the library.  Teachers will bring a class of students to the 
library during their instructional block. If a student is absent or unable to check out texts that day, 
he/she may come to the library’s textbook area before school, during lunch, or after school. Texts will 
only be checked out to students with valid school ID cards.  During the first few weeks of school, 
students will use their schedule sheets as temporary ID cards.  Once ID cards have been distributed,  
photo ID will be required.  The first photo school ID card is provided free to all students.  Replacements 
will be available in the library at a  cost of $5. Students are responsible for the proper care and return of 
the textbook issued to them.  Many of our textbooks are in new condition this year.  Damage fees may 
be assessed based on the severity of the damage and the cost of the books.  Lost book charges are based 
on the current district replacement cost.  Many of our books cost up to $85 each, some even more!  
Please encourage your student to write his/her name on the inside front cover in the space allotted on 
each text.  Record the textbook title and barcode number on a list at home.  Students often inadvertently 
exchange copies of their texts and these measures will help you both keep track of the books.  Students 
must cover all texts with a paper book cover to protect their books.  Please do not use adhesive book 

covers or affix the cover with tape as they can cause damage to the books.  Paper grocery bags are 
effective and inexpensive! Please visit the Library’s page at http://hems.egusd.net/our_school/library  
 
 
 

LIBRARY  
The library is available for student use during lunch and after school. It has a varied collection of 
books students may check out with their current ID card. The library is a QUIET place to read, study, 
and complete school work. At times, the library will be closed due to class use. Students are to check 
the library blinds (v isible from the Quad) each day to see whether the library is open or close:   
 
OPEN Blinds = Open Library; CLOSED Blinds = Closed Library. For the most up -to-date library 
news and information, please visit the library’s page at http://hems.egusd.net/our_school/library 
 
 

 

 
 

 
 

http://hems.egusd.net/our_school/library
http://hems.egusd.net/our_school/library
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AGENDA/STUDENT HANDBOOK  
Every student will be given a student agenda at the beginning of the year. The agenda includes an 
assignment calendar, parent/teacher communication areas, resources pages, and the HEMS student 
handbook which contains our school rules, policies and procedures. The first agenda is free; 
replacement agendas are available for purchase in the Student Store for $8.00. Students are required to 
bring their agendas to each class every day. 
 

Counselorõs Connection  
 

The Harriet  Eddy Middle School  Counseling Department is dedicated to supporting the success of our 
students.  
Counseling services provided include:  

¶ Academic counseling and support  

¶ Social/Personal counseling through student support groups, conflict management, Career and College 
Planning 

Individual students will be assigned to counselors based on their grade level . Each student’s class schedule sheet 
will include the name of his/her counselor.   The counselors will visit frequently with students.  
 The counseling department is looki ng forward to a great academic year and would like to remind our students 

that it’s never too early to start thinking about your future. An ongoing focus at HEMS is college and 
career planning.  

                                             
COUNSELING SERVICES  
Students are encouraged to start thinking about college or career opportunities and begin to speak with 
their teacher or counselor about the ways to prepare for college and future careers such as: 
GATE/Honors classes, AVID Program, Project Lead th e Way, National Junior Honor Society, PSAT, 
and Career Day. As we begin the new school year, please support your son’s or daughter’s academic 
achievement by checking his/her academic planner each day and by discussing assignments and due 
dates. In addition, ask to see your child’s homework and assist your child in planning for major reports 
or projects. If you see that the Academic Planner is not being completed or if your son/daughter 
repeatedly tells you that there is not any homework or that all work was  finished in class, you have 
reason to be concerned. Students are typically asked to complete between 60 and 90 minutes of 
homework nightly.  If you have questions about your son or daughter’s progress, please call his/her 
teachers or counselor. Also, please review with your child his/her schedule and alert our counselors 
immediately if you have any questions or concerns. Parents may call 683-1302 or email to request a 
meeting with their child’s counselor. Mr. Chris Wong, 7th grade counselor cswong@egusd.net  and Dr. 
EriCa Wellington, 8 th grade Counselor ewelling@egusd.net 
 
The 2017-2018 Counseling Staff Members                       
Christopher Wong, Counselor         7th Grade    
Dr. EriCa Wellington, Counselor     8th Grade 

 

mailto:cswong@egusd.net
mailto:ewelling@egusd.net
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FREQUENTLY ASKED Q U E S T I O N S 
 

 GRADES  
Progress reports will be mailed home every six weeks and report cards will be mailed home every nine 
weeks. Any student who is at risk of failing a class will be given a deficiency notice to bring home. Any 
time you would like to know, how your student is doing in their classes please contact the teacher.  
Report Cards will be mailed to the parents at the student’s address of record.  Please notify the school 
if you do not receive your student’s report card. 
 
 
     

 

FIELD TRIPS ð PARENT  VOLUNTEERS  
Volunteers who work with students without direct supervision by a district employee must submit 
their fingerprints for a criminal background check by the Department of Criminal Justice prior to 
working with children.  

 Fingerprinting is available to you at the Robert L. Trigg Education Center, 9510 Elk Grove Florin 
Road, in room #104 Monday and  Wednesday from 8:30 am to 10:30am,Tuesday and Thursday from 

2:30pm to 4:30pm closed Fridays. Hours  are subject to change.  For more information, please call 
(916)686-7795 ext. 67172 
 

 Volunteers who need to be fingerprinted typically include coaches, field trip drivers and chaperones . 

 
Parents who drive students to various sports events, activities, or field trips will need to be 
fingerprinted and complete the  auto usage form, which requires drivers to have a valid California’s 
Driver’s License and appropriate automobile insurance.  Drivers must be at least 23 years of age. Auto 
Usage Forms, the appropriate insurance and a valid California Driver’s License must be submitted to 
the school secretary each school year.  
 
 



Page | 15  

 

International Baccalaureate Middle Years Programme 
 

Over the past three school years, staff and students at Harriet Eddy Middle School (HEMS) and 
Laguna Creek High School (LCHS) have worked tirelessly to establish ourselves as a Laguna Creek 
Region partnership in the International Baccalaureate (IB) Middle Years Programme (MYP).  Over 
these years, nearly every teacher at HEMS has participated in official IB professional development in 
locations across the United States and all teachers have worked collaboratively with their 
departmental colleagues to develop MYP unit plans.  These MYP unit plans emphasize a student-
centered curriculum model that includes inquiry - and concept-based learning within a global context. 
The MYP has given teachers at HEMS and LCHS the exciting opportunity to collaborate across the 
campuses which has created a unique 7th grade-12th grade learning experience for students in the 
Laguna Creek Region. The Laguna Creek Region MYP is looking forward to a very exciting 2017-2018 
school year. 
 
After successfully completing and submitting both our Application for Candidacy and our 
Application for Authorization to the IB, we are very excited to host a team of representatives from the 
IB for the Verification Visit in November of this year.  This is  the final step in becoming an official, 
authorized International Baccalaureate school. The team will have the opportunity to visit 
classrooms, review MYP unit plans and student work samples, and talk at length to groups of 
teachers, administrators, parents and students.  This will be our chance to show the visitors all the 
great things the Laguna Creek Region has been working on for so many years.   
As we begin the 2017-2018 school year, we are excited for incoming 7th grade students at HEMS to be 
introduc ed to the MYP model and for returning 8 th grade students to further their MYP experience.  
This will include skills development through the Approaches to Learning (ATL) and the 
development of students as well-rounded citizens of the world through the IB Le arner Profile.  In 
both academic and Keeping Track courses at HEMS, students will have unique opportunities to learn, 
develop, reflect and engage in an exceptional educational experience. 

 
STEM 

Design STEM uses the design cycle to facilitate students in researching, designing, constructing and 
testing prototypes.  Our class focus is Automation and Robotics, a Project Lead the Way (PLTW) 
curriculum.  This curriculum allows students to trace the hi story, development, and influence of 
automation and robotics as they learn about mechanical systems, energy transfer, machine 
automation and computer control systems.   
After learning about the VEX components students begin building a series of mechanisms.  Studying 
the flow of power and gear ratios, they begin to understand how each part impacts the next.  Once 
this foundation has been built, students begin their first MYP summative assessment.  They develop, 
construct and test a prototype of a childrens pull toy.  After researching the popular Fisher Price Corn 

Popper (   ) students design a toy that will capture the attention of a young child.   
The second part of the semester is focused on programming.  Students learn the basics of Robot C 
and use this language to program a testbed.  The testbed has a series of sensors that can be 
programmed.  Students are able to automate a claw, bump switch, limit switch and line tracker.  The 
summative task for this  portion of the course provides a programming challenge where students 
have to make a traffic light, rocking chair, moving car or one of several other project
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PHYSICAL EDUCATION  
As you get ready for a new school year there are 
a few questions that are often on the minds of 
parents and students. We’d like to take a 
moment to answer a few of the most commonly 
asked questions. 
 

Q: Do I need PE clothes for the first day of 
school? 
A: No! Teachers will pass out a price list for 
clothes on the first day of school and students 
will go with their class t o the Student Store on 
assigned days to purchase clothes. 
Q: Do I need to bring a lock for my PE locker 
from home? 
A: No. You can purchase a lock at school for 
$8.00. We prefer that you purchase your lock 
from the student store to ensure that it is 
durable and that it fits on the locker.   
 

Q: Will I have to take a shower after PE class? 
A: No. Students are not required to take 
showers after class. Students are encouraged to 
take daily showers at home to ensure proper 
hygiene after being physically active during  the 
day.   
Q: How much time will I have to get changed 
at the beginning and end of class? 
A: Students are given 5 minutes at the 
beginning of class to change into their PE 
clothes and they are given  
5 minutes at the end of class to change back into 
their school clothes. They are also given 5 
minutes passing time between classes. 
Q: Do I need to lock my locker?   
A: Yes. Under no circumstance should a student 
ever leave their possessions unlocked in the 
locker room. If your clothes and backpack are 
locked in your  locker, they are safe and no other 
student will have access to your belongings. 
Sharing lockers is never allowed.  HEMS is not 
responsible for items that are left unlocked or in 
a shared locker. 
 
All Students will meet on the blacktop on the 
First day of school. Look for the cone with your 

P.E. teacher’s name. 

 
 

Please be aware that some oversized or rolling 
backpacks do not fit in the PE lockers 
Please be cautious when purchasing oversized 
backpacks or rolling backpacks. Lockers are 
approximately 13 inches deep, 12 1/2 inches 
wide and 26 inches high. We look forward to 
seeing everyone on the first day of school. 
 
 Brigette Keilig , P.E, Department Chair 
 
 

 

 

 
 
P.E. LOCKERS  
 

Physical Education lockers are issued as a 
courtesy to students.  Harriet Eddy Middle  
School and EGUSD do not assume responsibility 
for the damage or theft of any items stored in 
lockers that have not been closed and secured 
properly or in situations when students have 
shared their personal locker combinations w ith 
other students. 
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Math   

Eddy's Math Department  
In 7th and 8th grade students are continuing to 
develop their math skills and broaden their 
understanding in the following math domains: 
ratios and proportionality, number sense, 
geometry, statistics and probability, expressions 
and equations, and functions. Most students will 
take Math 7 in seventh grade and Math 8 in 8th 
grade. 
 
For students who need extra support in 
mathematics, we offer two elective classes: Math 
7 Support and Math 8 Support. In the Support 
classes, students will be reviewing and 
previewin g math 7/8 concepts, using chrome 
books to work through online tutorials and   the 
textbook’s online resources, and spend more 
time preparing for quizzes and tests. Students 
are placed into these classes using the district 
matrix, test scores and teacher recommendation. 
Students must maintain good citizenship; turn in 
their assignments on a regular basis, and work 
hard to keep their spot in these support classes. 
We will have a waiting list for support for 
students who wish to be enrolled.  
 
To provide opportunities for advanced math, we 
also offer an accelerated pathway for middle 
school students. These students would take 
Accelerated Math 7/8 in 7th grade and Math 1 in 
8th grade. This sequence compacts three years of 
math into two. Math 1 is  the first year of high 
school math. Since the start of the 2015-2016 
school year, our high schools adopted the 
integrated sequence of courses for mathematics,  
which includes Integrated Math I, Math II, and 
Math III. They essentially cover the same 

standards, with the addition of a statistics 
domain, across the three years. Placement into 
the accelerated pathway is determined by 
multiple academic performance measures. 
Students who wish to enroll in Honors Science as 
an 8th grader must be enrolled in this pathway 
and must maintain a high level of success. 
Students not enrolled in this pathway will not be able to 
take Honors Science in 8th grade.  
 
Our math department also offers a couple other 
programs for all types of students. Our one -of-a-kind 
zero period peer tutoring program services those who 
need additional support in math. Our tutors are 
enthusiastic and highly skilled in math. To become 
effective tutors, they are trained by two of our teachers. 
Each student enrolled will receive tutoring twice each 
week. Also, for students that enjoy tackling interesting 
and challenging math problems, we have a Mathletes 
club. This club is open to everyone. We meet once each 
week to do math in a friendly and lively environment, 
then compete against other middle schools each term. 
For more information or questions, please contact us. We 
look forward to working together to make your child’s 
experience in math an enjoyable and successful one.  
 
Math Department Chair,  Casey Behney  

 
 
HEMS Individuals and Societies  

 
 

The HEMS Individuals and Societies 
(aka history)  department is excited to continue 
implementing the Middle Years Prog ramme 
(MYP) during the 2017-2018 school year.   Upon return 
in August, our entire department will have received 
official  MYP training in our su bject area by the 
International Baccalaureate (IB).  We are excited to bring 
new strategies and ideas from these trainings into our 
classrooms.  Our department has worked hard to 
create MYP units  that push students to delve deeper into 
history and look at historical and current events with a 
global perspective.    
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In the 7th grade, students will focus on the Middle Age 
Civilizations of the Middle East, Africa, China, Japan, 
Europe and the Americas.  Students will have fun 
exploring various aspects of geography, achievements, 
and belief systems.  The 8th graders will focus on United 
States History beginning with Colonization, and then 
studying the Constitution, Presidents, Western 
Expansion, and the Civil War.   At both grade levels, 
MYP units will  include clearly articulated statements of 
inquiry, key concepts and global contexts.  Students will 
complete various formative and summative assessments 
that are aligned with both California  State Content 
Standards and Common Core State 
Standards.  Summative assessments may include 
debates, presentations, posters, Document Based 
Question essays, newspaper articles, etc.  History 
students at HEMS will use the IB Learner Profile to 
analyze characteristics of historical figures and to reflect 
on their own progress as students.  Through the use of 
student-friendly news outlets, students will examine 
current events at the local, national, and global 
level.  Our overall goal in the HEMS history 
department  is to help our students become 
internationally -minded and to investiga te both 
historical  and current events from multiple perspectives 
and using various techniques.  We are very excited 
about the start of the school year and look forward to 
getting to know all of our students!  

Chris Duarte & Carolynn Puccioni                           
History Department Co -Chairs 

 

Band  

 

At Harriet Eddy Band We teach the following 
instruments - flute, oboe, clarinet, saxophone, trumpet, 
trombone, French horn, baritone, and drums. Sound 
good? All you need to do is send an email to our Band 
Director Mr. Robert Holm, at RHolm@egusd.net  

 
 
 
 

 
Strategies Department  

 
 
The HEMS Strategies Department is committed to 

providing services and supports to you special 

education student.  The Resource Specialist Program 

(RSP), Language Speech and Hearing (LSH) and School 

Psychologist provide supports in the least restrictive 

setting for your student.  While this varies from student 

to student, we mainstream all students to the greatest 

extent possible while supporting their individual 

educational needs.  Unlike elementary school, our 

middle school model does not allow for pull out services 

such as a learning center support model.  We, in turn, 

provide para -educator support to assist students while 

they are in the general education classrooms.  We are 

preparing your s tudents for success in middle school 

leading to high school graduation and beyond.  

Our campus does have three district self-contained 

classes on campus, but they are a district placement and 

not under our Strategies department umbrella.  Those 

classes are the ABSS Self-Contained Class, the 

Independent Living Skills Self -Contained Class (ILS) 

and  the Autism Spectrum Disorder Self -Contained 

Class (ASD).   We also have the Visually Impaired 

program on campus which supports students who have 

visual needs which are addressed within their classes. 

Again, these classes are on campus, but are ran by the 

district office Special Education Department.  

RSP Teachers – Jashon Smith –Dept. Chair                              
                            Joan Frazier                                                                                            
                            Echo Hendrickson 
                            Matija Delatore  
 
School Psychologist – Maureen Schroeder 
Speech/Language Pathologist – Elena Curry-Carter   
                                   
ILS Teacher –   Amy Weaver    
ED Teacher  -   Glen Larson 
ASD Teacher-   Sarah Faulks 

 

mailto:RHolm@egusd.net
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Language Acquisition 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
The HEMS Language Acquisition Department welcomes you to the 2017-2018 school year! We are 
excited to explore MYP units in French, Japanese and Spanish. Seventh graders will have the 
opportunity to be risk-takers and explore a new language through culture, geography and linguistic 
components. Returning eighth graders will have the opportunity to be communicators and further 
develop the skills from their seventh grade language courses. Have you ever taken a French, Japanese 
or Spanish class? If not, don’t worry! Here at Eddy we will introduce you to language basics such as 
the alphabet (writing system), colors and numbers!  
Does your family speak French, Japanese or Spanish at home? If so, this is your opportunity to work 
on other language skills, such as reading and writing. Do you have to take a language class? As part 
of the MYP, language courses are considered a core subject.  
Language Acquisition  
Department Chair, Maria Cuellar 
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Starting in 2017-2018 school year, the District is moving 

to a new fully integrated Student Information System, 

Synergy by Edupoint. This one system will replace both 

EGUSD’s current student information system (SISWeb) 

and School Loop. Synergy will provide access to both 

parents and students, just like School Loop. However, 

with Synergy, Parents/Guardians will use a single sign-

on to access all of their children’s information regardless 

of school. Parents will access the portal using 

ParentVUE and students will access using StudentVUE.  

 

Why a new system? EGUSD’s current student 

information system was launched in 2003. In order to 

meet the high expectations of EGUSD’s 21st century 

educational mission and comply with increasing 

demands of external federal and state mandates, a review 

committee composed of a wide range of stakeholders, 

determined that EGUSD needed a new state of the art 

Student Information System.  
 
 

StudentVUE 
StudentVUE helps students stay informed and 

connected by providing day-today insight into their 

own academic experience.  

 

 Students are able to: 

¶ Email their teachers, stay on top of 

upcoming school events, classroom 

happenings, and academic performance via 

their own StudentVUE access, separate from 

ParentVUE 

¶ Track graduation requirements and how 

many credits remain 

¶ Receive notification when assignments are 

posted 

¶ Store electronic files and assignments online 

with Digital Locker 

 

Student accounts will become active at the start of 

the 2017-2018 school year.  

 

 
 

 

 

ParentVUE 
ParentVUE helps parents/guardians stay informed 

and connected by providing day-to-day insight into 

their child's academic experience with access to 

important information.  

 

 The new ParentVUE Portal will provide parents 

with:  

¶ Single sign-on – one login for each parent, 

which will allow access to all students 

associated with that parent across the district 

in any grade or school 

¶ Big picture information – ability  to view 

attendance, immunization compliance, 

transcripts, graduation status, and more 

¶ Ability to update information  – emergency 

contacts, physician and phone numbers 

¶ Grades and assignments – know if your 

student is on track academically and know 

when assignments have been given and are 

due 

¶ Class website access – know what is 

happening in your children’s classroom(s) 

¶ Ability to stay connected with teachers – 

communicate with teachers 

¶ Web Portal and Mobile App – Easy access 

from anywhere and anytime 

Parents will need to register for a ParentVUE 

account using an activation code and instructions 

given out at the beginning of the school year by 

each school site. Instructions on how to register and 

update information in the system will be included 

on the activation code handout. If you lose your 

activation code or need another one, please contact 

the school office.  
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EGUSD Student Opt-Out Form 2017-2018 

 

This form provides parents the opportunity to opt their student out of public media coverage, posting of student images 

and names through EGUSD digital communication tools, release of directory information, viewing of PG-13 or R-rated  

films, and participating in family life education. Please read each section of the form carefully.  

 

If you would like to opt your child out of any of the following sections, please fill out your child’s information (one form 

per child), check the associated box and sign the form.  

 

Please note: This is an OPTIONAL form. The form should only be returned to the school only if you wish to opt 

your child out of one of these areas.  
 

If you have any questions about this form, please contact EGUSD Communications at (916) 686-7732.  

  Student Name:___________________________________________ ID# __________________ 

   

  Address:________________________________________________ Phone:________________ 

  

 School:_________________________________________________ Grade:_________________ 

 

 

Multimedia Withhold Form 

 

There are occasions when news media are on school campuses to interview, photograph and videotape students for print 

and broadcast stories. Many of these stories are positive and highlight the good things happening in EGUSD schools. 

However, there are times when the media seeks access to our schools on more controversial issues. At all times our goal is 

to maintain student security and privacy.  

 

If you want your child to be excluded from media stories, please check the box below and sign the form. Please know that 

there are times when the media will interview or photograph students off campus or without checking in with the front 

office. This form only acts as a guide to media coverage. It does not guarantee that your child will not be interviewed or 

photographed.  

 

____I DO NOT want media representatives to publish/broadcast interviews with or photographs/video identifying my 

child.  

 

Posting of Student Images and Names on EGUSD Digital Communication Tools 

 

EGUSD offers a number of opportunities to publicize positive school and student events and accomplishments through 

district and school digital communication tools. Parents have the choice to withhold their student’s images (photos and 

video) and name from being posted by checking the area below. The publication of student image(s) along with both first 

and last name requires prior written consent of the student’s parent/guardian.  

 

The only exception to this rule is the posting of student photos with first and last name into an EGUSD administrative 

system such as the student information system (Synergy) or the library system. These are closed systems that only 

EGUSD teachers, administrators and limited support staff have access through password protected logons. There is no 

opt-out of these closed systems.  

 

By checking the box below you are choosing to NOT allow the posting of your students’ name or image through digital 

communication tools. Please know that this will result in your students’ name not being published electronically for 

recognitions, student honor roll, awards, events, contests, school newspaper articles and clubs.  

 

_____I DO NOT want my student’s image and name posted through any Elk Grove Unified digital communication tools.  
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EGUSD Student Opt-Out Form 2017-2018, continued 

 

Release of Directory Information/Yearbook Information 
 

California law permits school districts to release “directory information” to certain persons or organizations 

including military recruiters when it is requested. Directory information may include a student’s name, photograph, 

address, telephone information, email address, major field of study, participation in officially recognized activities 

and sports, weight and height of members of the athletic teams, dates of attendance, degrees and awards received, 

and the most recent previous public or private school attended. In the case of students who have been identified as 

having special needs or homeless, no material can be released without parent or guardian consent. For all other 

children, parents can opt-out of having their child’s directory information released by checking the box below and 

signing the form.  

 

If you do not want your child’s directory information released, choose one of the following two options: 

 

_______Option A: NO student directory information released at all, including NO yearbook and award listings. 

 

_______Option B: NO student directory information released generally; YES include in yearbook and awards listings. 

 

Movies and Videos 

 
The district has a policy limiting the types of movies shown in classrooms. Rated PG-13 movies may only be shown 

to grades 6-12. If you do not want your child to view PG-13 rated movies during the 2017-2018 school year, please 

check the box below:  

 

___I DO NOT want my child to view approved PG-13 rated movies. I prefer that my child be given alternative 

assignments.  

 

Rated R movies that are district-approved may only be shown to grades 9-12. If you do not want your child to view 

R rated movies during the 2017-2018 school year, please check the box below:  

 

___I DO NOT want my secondary student to view approved R rated movies. I prefer that my child be given 

alternative assignments.  

 

5th and 6th Grade Family Life Education 

 
Each year, district elementary schools offer a unit in Family Life Education to students in grades 5 and 6. The 

District’s family life curriculum is based on abstinence and acknowledges the family as the primary provider of 

family life education. Under state law, parents have the right to excuse their children from the Family Life Program. 

If you do not want your child to participate in the Family Life Program during the 2017-2018 school year, please 

check the box below and sign the form.  

 

___I DO NOT want my child to participate in the Elementary Family Life program. I would prefer that my child be 

given alternative assignments.  

 

Parent/Guardian Signature:________________________________________ Date:________________
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Silver Hornet Award  
 

What is the Sliver Hornet?  

 
The Silver Honor Society is a club that encourages students to work towards the Silver Hornet 
Award, the highest award a student can earn while they are at Harriet Eddy Middle School. The 
Silver Hornet Award is a pin that is awarded to students during special ceremonies. All students 
who receive their Silver Hornet Award are models of excellent citizenship both inside and outside 
the classroom and keep a grade point average of at least 3.0. In addition, they must complete 16 
hours of work in at least 7 out of 8 of the following areas: 
 

¶ Leadership in student government or school/community clubs 

¶ Awards or outstanding effort in a particular class or academic club at Eddy 

¶ Participation in athletics, either school or community 

¶ Club membership, either school or community 

¶ Public performance involving either music, art, dance, speech, or crafts 

¶ School service as teacher assistants outside of class time 

¶ Community service outside of the school system 

¶ Academic excellence, including Renaissance membership 

 

Are you interested in working to receive your Silver Hornet Award? 
These are the steps to follow: 

¶ Attend Silver Hornet Society meetings. 

¶ Decide on an area to work on and get the advisor’s prior approval for the planned activity. 
Then fill out a Goal Sheet stating how you will work towards that activity. This also needs to 
be approved before you start the activity. Next, fill out a petition for the completed area in 
which you have spent the required amount of time. Submit the petition to the Silver Hornet 
advisor for approval. You will receive a letter each time you complete this process, spelling 
out H-O-R-N-E-T-S. 

¶ After you have received all your letters, you will be able to join the list of possible candidates 
for the awards ceremony. 

¶ You will be asked to write a short essay and to obtain letters of recommendation for each of 
your teachers before you participate in the Silver Hornet awards.  
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National Junior Honor Society 

 
 
The Hornet Chapter of the National Junior Honor Society (NJHS) is open to all students who 

have met five criteria: scholarship, leadership, service, character, and citizenship.  Membership 

in the NJHS is both an honor and a responsibility. It is an honor to be chosen and recognize your 

service, citizenship, leadership, and character in addition to your academic excellence.  If you 

chose to continue your membership, you will be required to: 

 

¶ Maintain a 3.0 grade point average each grading period with no Ds or Fs  

¶ Complete 24 hours of community service over the school year (8 hrs per term)  

¶ Attend NJHS meetings (minimum of 80% of all meetings) 

¶ Maintain the highest standards in conduct and excellence 

 

NJHS is a student-run organization. Officers will be elected by the membership. Officers 

and members are expected to help with the service projects sponsored by the society.  As a NJHS 

member you will be looked upon as a student leader by school staff and your peers.  You will be 

required to wear your Honor Society shirt on meeting days and other occasions.  Required 

meetings are held twice a month. 

 

An Induction Ceremony for new members is held in the spring. This is a formal occasion; 

girls and boys must wear dress attire.  Families are invited to join in the festivities.  There will be 

two mandatory practices for this ceremony. 

 

For additional information about the NJHS at Harriet Eddy middle school, please see and 

print out a copy of the bylaws which are posted on the Harriet Eddy Middle School page 

www.egusd.net/eddy (go to Clubs, then select National Junior Honor Society). You can also 

email NHJS Advisor, Sandi Peterson at SMPeter@egusd.net. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.egusd.net/eddy
mailto:SMPeter@egusd.net
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Contact Us!  
 HEMS Main office  

  Phone: 916 683 -1302  
  Fax: 916 684 -6142  
 

Website : 
http:// hems.egusd.net  
 

Absent Student  
7th  Grade  

Glory Coilton, Attendance Clerk  
gcoilton@egusd.net  
 

8 th  Grade  
Cindy Wysocki , Attendance Clerk  

CWysocki@egusd.net  
 
 

Administration  
Teresa Schafer, School Secretary 
tschafer@egusd.net 
 

Clubs 

Travis Wardlaw , Activities Director  
RTWardlaw@egusd.net 
 
 

Dances 
Travis Wardlaw , Activities  Director  
RTWardlaw@egusd.net 
 

 
Discipline Issues 
Margaret (Peggy) Barrad Vice- Principal  
MBarrad@egusd.net 

 
Grades 

Amy Lawson , Data Processor 
AGLawson@egusd.net 
 

Lost Book/ Id Cards 
Cua Lo-Ly Teacher Librarian 
cLoly@egusd.net 
 

Pictures 
Travis Wardlaw,  Activities Director  
RTWardlaw@egusd.net 
 

Athletic Director 
Bryan Volpendesta, Athletic Director  
BVolpend@egusd.net 
 
Sports Events 
Margaret (Peggy) Barrad, Vice Principal 
MBarrad@egusd.net 
 
 

School Activities     
Travis Wardlaw , Activities Director  
RTWardlaw@egusd.net 
 
 
National Junior Honor Society 
Sandi Peterson, Advisor 
SMPeters@egusd.net 
 
 

http://hgems-egusd-ca.schoolloop.com/
mailto:gcoilton@egusd.net
mailto:CWysocki@egusd.net
mailto:tschafer@egusd.net
mailto:RTWardlaw@egusd.net
mailto:RTWardlaw@egusd.net
mailto:MBarrad@egusd.net
mailto:AGLawson@egusd.net
mailto:cLoly@egusd.net
mailto:RTWardlaw@egusd.net
mailto:BVolpend@egusd.net
mailto:MBarrad@egusd.net
mailto:RTWardlaw@egusd.net
mailto:SMPeters@egusd.net


 

 
Harriet Eddy 2017/2018 Bell Schedule 

 
 Below is the 2017/2018 Bell Schedule. We realize that this schedule appears complicated. However, we are 
confident that it provides a benefit to our students and that our community will quickly become accustomed 
to the schedule. This new schedule was developed to help facilitate our transition into an International 
Baccalaureate Middle Years Programme school.  
 
 
Some important items to note regarding this schedule:  
1. Students will attend all courses on Mondays.  

2. Students will attend Odd Periods (1, 3, 5, & 7) on Tuesdays and Thursdays.  

3. Students will attend Even Periods (2, 4, & 6) on Wednesdays and Fridays.  

4. BREAK: Each day students will get a 10 minute break in the morning.   

5. Early Release Wednesdays and Fridays. Students will be dismissed at 2:03. Students will have a Keeping     
TRACK Advocacy course each Friday.  
 
KEEPING TRACK (Teachers Reaching Out and Connecting with Kids)  
Keeping TRACK is a program designed to build positive student and staff relationships, monitor and assist 
student academic progress, and teach appropriate student behavior. Staff members will mentor a group of 
students and meet twice a week. During these meetings, staff will review student grades, behavior, and other 
academic or student needs. Students will be expected to develop academic and behavioral goals, while being 
held accountable and supported by the staff mentor. On Wednesdays, students will have a 30 minute Tutorial 
class that will support student in achieving academic success. On Fridays, students will have a Keeping TRACK 
Advocacy course that will provide social and emotional support for our students.  
 
Early Release Wednesdays and Fridays (ERF):  
This schedule was developed to maximize instructional minutes and provide our students access to an 
increased number of courses. This includes participation in the International Baccalaureate Middle Years 
Programme.  
The Early Release Wednesdays and Fridays provides collaboration time for our staff to structure curriculum, 
develop assessments, and improve instructional practices. Our staff is committed to refining and tailoring our 
instruction to meet the needs of our students. This new schedule ensures students are receiving enough 
instructional minutes and a variety of courses while providing time for our staff to collaborate. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

               Page 26 

 
 



Page | 27  

 

Harriet Eddy 2017/2018 Bell Schedule 

 

 

Early Period & Late Lunch Late Period & Early Lunch 

Monday         Monday         

Zero Period   7:15   - 8:00 45 min Zero Period 7:15 - 8:00 45 min 

Period 1 8:15 - 9:05 50 min Period 1 8:15 - 9:05 50 min 

Period 2 9:09 - 9:59 50 min Period 2 9:09 - 9:59 50 min 

Break 9:59 - 10:09 10 min Break 9:59 - 10:09 10 min 

Period 3 10:09 - 10:59 50 min Period 3 10:09 - 10:59 50 min 

Early Period 4 11:03 - 11:53 50 min Early Lunch 10:59 - 11:29 30 min 

Late Lunch 11:53 - 12:23 30 min Late Period 4  11:33 - 12:23 50 min 

Period 5 12:27 - 1:17 50 min Period 5 12:27 - 1:17 50 min 

Period 6 1:21 - 2:11 50 min Period 6 1:21 - 2:11 50 min 

Period 7 2:15 - 3:03 48 min Period 7 2:15 - 3:03 48 min 

 

 

Early Period & Late Lunch Late Period & Early Lunch 
 

Tuesday & 

Thursday 
        

Tuesday & 

Thursday 
        

Zero Period 7:15 - 8:00 45 min Zero Period 7:15 - 8:00 45 min 

Period 1 8:15 - 9:45 90 min Period 1 8:15 - 9:45 90 min 

Break 9:45 - 9:55 10 min Break 9:45 - 9:55 10 min 

Period 3 9:55 - 11:25 90 min Period 3 9:55 - 11:25 90 min 

Early Period 5 11:29 - 12:59 90 min Early Lunch 11:25 - 11:55 30 min 

Late Lunch 12:59 - 1:29 30 min Late Period 5 11:59 - 1:29 90 min 

Period 7 1:33 - 3:03 90 min Period 7 1:33 - 3:03 90 min 

 

 

 

 

     

 

 

 

 

     
 Early Period 

 Late Lunch 

 Early Dismissal     

Late Period 

Early Lunch 

Early Dismissal     
 Wednesday & 

Friday 
        

Wednesday & 

Friday 
        

Zero Period 7:15  - 8:00 45 min Zero Period 7:15 - 8:00 45 min 

Period 2 8:15 - 9:45 90 min Period 2 8:15 - 9:45 90 min 

Break 9:45 - 9:55 10 min Break 9:45 - 9:55 10 min 

Keeping TRACK 9:55 - 10:25 30 min Keeping TRACK 9:55 - 10:25 30 min 

Early Period 4 10:29 - 11:59 90 min Early Lunch 10:25 - 10:55 30 min 

Late Lunch 11:59 - 12:29 30 min Late Period 4 10:59 - 12:29 90 min 

Period 6 12:33 - 2:03 90 min Period 6 12:33 - 2:03 90 min 

Staff Collaboration 2:03 - 3:30 87 min Staff Collaboration 2:03 - 3:30 87 min 
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Tuesday Minimum Day Schedule 12:30 Dismissal 

              
Tuesday          Tuesday         

Zero Period 7:15 - 8:00 45 min  Zero Period 7:15 - 8:00 45 min 

Period 1 8:15 - 9:09 54 min  Period 1 8:15 - 9:09 54 min 

Period 3 9:13 - 10:06 53 min  Period 3 9:13 - 10:06 53 min 

Early Period 5  10:10 - 11:03 53 min  Early Lunch 10:06 - 10:36 30 min 

Lunch 11:03 - 11:33 30 min.  Period 5 10:40 - 11:33 53 min 

Period 7 11:37  - 12:30 53 min  Period 7 11:37 - 12:30 53 min 

 

Friday Minimum Day Schedule 12:30 Dismissal 

           
Friday          Friday         

Zero Period 7:15 - 8:00 45 min  Zero Period 7:15 - 8:00 45 min 

Period 2 8:15 - 9:27 72 min  Period 2 8:15 - 9:27 72 min 

Early Period 4 9:31 - 10:43 72 min  Early Lunch 9:27 - 9:57 30 min 

Late Lunch 10:43 - 11:13 30 min  Late Period 4 10:01 - 11:13 72 min 

Period 6 11:17 - 12:30 73 min  Period 6 11:17 - 12:30 73 min 

 

Monday Assembly Schedules 

1st Assembly Early Period & Late Lunch  1st Assembly Late Period and Early Lunch 

Monday          Monday         

Zero Period 7:15 - 8:00 45 min  Zero Period 7:15 - 8:00 45 min 

Period 1 8:15 - 8:20 5 min  Period 1 8:15 - 8:20 5 min 

Assembly 8:25 - 9:25 60 min  Assembly 8:25 - 9:25 60 min 

Period 1 9:29 - 10:29 60 min  Period 1 9:29 - 10:29 60 min 

Period 2 10:33 - 11:10 37 min  Period 2 10:33 - 11:10 37 min 

Period 3 11:14 - 11:51 37 min  Period 3 11:14 - 11:51 37 min 

Early Period 4 11:55 - 12:31 36 min  Early Lunch 11:51 - 12:21 30 min 

Late Lunch 12:31 - 1:01 30 min  Late Period 4 12:25 - 1:01 36 min 

Period 5 1:05 - 1:42 37 min  Period 5 1:05 - 1:42 37 min 

Period 6 1:46 - 2:23 37 min  Period 6 1:46 - 2:23 37 min 

Period 7 2:27 - 3:03 36 min  Period 7 2:27 - 3:03 36 min 

            
2nd Assembly Early Period & Late Lunch  2nd Assembly Late Period and Early Lunch 

Monday          Monday         

Zero Period 7:15 - 8:00 45 min  Zero Period 7:15 - 8:00 45 min 

Period 1 8:15 - 9:25 70 min  Period 1 8:15 - 9:25 70 min 

Assembly 9:29 - 10:29 60 min  Assembly 9:29 - 10:29 60 min 

Period 2 10:33 - 11:10 37 min  Period 2 10:33 - 11:10 37 min 

Period 3 11:14 - 11:51 37 min  Period 3 11:14 - 11:51 37 min 

Early Period 4 11:55 - 12:31 36 min  Early Lunch 11:51 - 12:21 30 min 

Late Lunch 12:31 - 1:01 30 min  Late Period 4 12:25 - 1:01 36 min 

Period 5 1:05 - 1:42 37 min  Period 5 1:05 - 1:42 37 min 

Period 6 1:46 - 2:23 37 min  Period 6 1:46 - 2:23 37 min 

Period 7 2:27 - 3:03 36 min  Period 7 2:27 - 3:03 36 min 
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Year At A Glance      
   
 

DATE Event TIME LOCATION 

August 9, 2017 Early Schedule Pick Up 5:30pm-7:00pm Quad 

August 10, 2017 Schedule Pick up 7:30am South Gym 

August 10,2017 First Day of School 8:15am-3:03pm  

August 16, 2017 Parent Lunch Day Refer to Bell Schedule Quad 

August 21, 2017 7th/8th Grade School I/D Pictures All day PE Dept. 

August 23, 2017 Back to School Night 5:30-7:00pm Quad 

August 25, 2017 Back to School Dance 2:15-3:45pm MP Room 

August 29, 2017 Minimum Day Schedule 8:15-12:30pm  

August 30, 2017 Club Sign Ups During lunches Quad 

September 4, 2017 LABOR DAY-NO SCHOOL 
  

September 6, 2017 Parent Lunch Day Refer to Bell Schedule Quad 

October 6, 2017 End  of 1st quarter- Minimum Day 8:15am-12:30pm 
 

 
 

November 10, 2017 VETERANôS DAY ï NO SCHOOL 
  

November 19, 2017 Minimum Day 8:15am-12:30pm  

November 20-24, 2017 THANKSGIVING BREAK- No 
School 

  

December 15, 2016 End of 2nd quarter- Minimum Day 8:15am-12:30pm 
 

December 18-January 1, 2017 Winter Break- No School 
  

January 15, 2017 Martin Luther King, Jr. ïNo School 
 

  

February 12 , 2017 Lincolnôs Birthday-No School 
  

February 19, 2017 Washingtonôs Birthday-No School 
  

March 19, 2017 End of 3 quarter- Minimum Day 8:15am-12:30pm 
 

March 26-30, 2017 SPRING BREAK- NO SCHOOL   

May 24, 2017 8th Grade Promotion 7:30am Quad 

May 25 , 2017 Last Day of School Minimum Day 8:15am-12:30pm 
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